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As a reminder, the 
SUGGESTION box is to 
the left of the French 
door leading into the 
meeting room. This box 
should only be used for 
suggestions, not 
concerns. All concerns 
should be given to the 
Chair of one of following 
Committees when 
applicable: 

Resident Advisory 
Committee Chair: Dave 
Schultz  

Landscape Committee 
Chair: Knute Villand 

OR directed to 
Residential Community 
Manager, Janelle Taylor 

Janelle.taylor@atticangel.org  

608-662-8906 

Hello to April.  

Welcome to spring! It’s time to think about 

good weather and getting outdoors.  

With warmer weather approaching, here 

are a few reminders for a successful 

Spring in Olympic Village.  

Resident Rule number 49: Bird feeders are 

to be taken down or emptied for the 

months of April through September. 

Hummingbird and Oriole feeders are an 

exception to this rule. Two feeders per unit 

maximum.  

Resident Rule number 53: No fire pits of 

any kind, gas or wood, are permitted to be 

used.  

We would also like to remind community 

members that we will be having a pot luck 

dinner on April 11th. Our Quarterly 

meeting will follow after dinner. Please see 

the Social Committee Section of the Voice 

for more information. Sign-up sheets will 

be posted on the bulletin board inside the 

Clubhouse.  
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OLYMPIC VILLAGE NEEDS YOU! The Olympic 
Village Board of Directors is developing a Long 
Range Plan for Olympic Village. This plan will 
provide a guide for the Board in developing 
the future for Olympic Village and its 
residents. Resident input meetings are being 
scheduled for April 25 for the 800 addresses 
and April 26 for the 900 addresses. Times for 
each day’s meetings are 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 
a.m. The meeting will be conducted and led by 
Ms. Kristen Fish- Peterson, CEO of 
Redevelopment Resources. She has over 30 
years of experience in managing organizations 
culminating in productive Long Range Plans. 
RESIDENTS INPUT IS CRUCIAL IN THIS 
PROCESS. This is YOUR opportunity to help 
Olympic Village now and for its future! Sign-up 
sheets will be available soon. 

 Sharon Wagner, a member of the 
Residence Advisory Committee, is 
taking a leave of absence 
due to a conflict with her work 
schedule. Thank you Sharon for 
your input on this committee 
and we wish you well. 
 
This is the complete list of the 
Residents Advisory Committee: 
Dave Schultz, Chair 
Members: Hank Ruff, Tom Huss, 
Marilyn Froh, and Phyllis 
Osborne 

 
Living Safely 

     Spring has come, and it is time to shake off the winter lethargy and get outside for some exercise. 

While some of you may garden and have other strenuous hobbies, anyone who has any mobility 

should at least get out and walk. No need to be ashamed of your canes and walkers. We are all growing 

older, and physical impairments are frequently a component of aging. The OVI board has worked to 

make walking safer by getting the city of Sun Prairie to prohibit bicycle traffic on the sidewalk on the 

village side of Hunters Trail all the way to O’Keefe. Walking around the village on the internal roadway 

gives you a chance to get exercise and to meet your fellow villagers. Take your time; you have the 

right-of-way on the roadway. However, do try to stay as visible as possible and give drivers room to 

get around you. 

     Our internal roadway is shared by pedestrians and vehicles. When you operate a vehicle, remember 

that you have a responsibility to the rest of the members of the community to help keep them safe. 

First, this means obeying the village’s 10 mph speed limit. It will take you a few seconds longer to get 

to your unit, but you will greatly reduce the chances of having the enduring guilt of having hit and 

injured one of your neighbors. Second, keep your vehicles in your garage as much as possible. As the 

village roadway gets busier with pedestrians and vehicles in the warmer weather, keeping obstructions 

to visibility to a minimum is essential to preventing accidents. We can’t always see as well as we think 

we can. My 25-year-old granddaughter, a very experienced driver, died when she pulled out directly 

in front of a cement mixer that the witnesses agreed she could not have missed seeing, but she did. 

Please look twice and think twice when driving in the village.     Arthur Eggert Unit 994 
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Levon Dzingle-4/8 

Carol Huss- 4/11 

Dave Veenendaal- 4/21 

Marcia Bahr -4/22 

Marilyn Breunig- 4/24 

Janelle’s April Office Hours 
In the Clubhouse 

4/4: 12-4p 
4/11: 12-4p 
4/18: 8a-4p 
4/25: 8a-4p 

*Hours are subject to change* 

#1 

Q: It’s been a while since the foot care 

person has been to OV.  

A: Jane Miller said to call her (608) 

318-0856 to arrange for an 

appointment. This will be on 

Thursday April 6th . 

#2 

Q: What do I do when I want in 

inquire about painting the interior 

walls of my unit? 

A: Complete an Exhibit J Request for 

Improvement and turn into 

Residential Community Manager, 

Janelle Taylor. Please subit via email 

to Janelle.taylor@atticangel.org or 

drop it off during her Tuesday office 

hours at the Clubhouse.  
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Social Committee 
Monday April 3rd  

 1:15p Exercise 
Tuesday April 4th  

 10:30a Social Committee 

 1:00p Resident Advisory Committee 

 2:00p Landscape Committee 
Wednesday April 5th 

 1:15p Exercise 

 12p Bring a bag lunch and learn 
about Fraud and Scam Prevention 
with Paula Severson 

Thursday April 6th  

 Foot Care Clinic 
o Call Jane Miller at 608-318-

0856 to sign up 

 6:00p Euchre 
Friday April 7th  

 No EXERCISE  
Monday April 10th 

 1:15p Exercise 
Tuesday April 11th  

 Association Pot Luck 
o Social 4p 
o Dinner 5p 
o Quarterly meeting following 

dinner 
Wednesday April 12th  

 1:15p Exercise 

 2:00p Craft Circle 
Thursday April 13th  

 6p Euchre 
Friday April 14th  

 1:15p Exercise 
Monday April 17th  

 1:15p Exercise 
Wednesday April 19th  

 1:15p Exercise 
Thursday April 20th  

 9:30a Coffee Hour hosted by Sue 
and Bill 

 6:00p Euchre 
Friday April 21st 

 1:15p Exercise 
Monday April 24th  

 1:15p Exercise 
Tuesday April 25th  

 9:30-11:30a Long Range Planning 
800 Units 

 6:00 Bingo Birthday  
Wednesday April 26th 

 9:30-11:30a Long Range Planning 
900 Units 

 1:15p Exercise 

 2:00p Craft Circle 
Thursday April 27th  

 6:00p Euchre 
Friday April 28th  

 1:15p Exercise 

 2:00-4:00p Game Day- See Bulletin 
Board 

Looking to the future 

 Tuesday May 9th  
o 10:00a Carpool to a Car 

Museum in Arlington, WI. 
There is also a Quilt and Art 
Shop and Unique Grocery 
Store. Lunch has been 
arranged at the Grill next 
door. Sign Up Early! 

 Thursday May 18th  
o Coffee Hour hosted by Nancy 

Veenendaal 

 Thursday May 30th  
o 4:00p Bingo/Bongo-Bingo, 

Treats, and entertainment.  


